February 4, 2025

To: House Committee on Agriculture. Land Use, Natural Resources and Water

Re: HB3173 — A Bill to Establish Oregon Flora in Statute

Dear Committee members,

I am writing to strongly support HB 3173, which will provide sustainable funding for OregonFlora.
OregonFlora provides easily accessible, curated, accurate information about the plants of Oregon that is
broadly applicable. There is no other organization that provides this service and it is freely shared.
Native plants of Oregon are diverse, interesting and the underpinning of a healthy ecosystem. The
welfare of all Oregonians is linked to the natural world. A basic understanding of native plant species is

necessary for wise land management, particularly as natural areas are increasingly threatened.

OregonFlora is now supported entirely by donations and it's continued operation will depend on long
term and sustainable funding. Please support HB3173. It's important.

Sincerely,

Ve

John Myers
10310 SW Hardebeck Road
Gaston, OR 97119



